Legislative Assembly of Saskatchewan Standing Committee on House Services



14 Legislative Building Regina, Saskatchewan S4S 0B3 Tel (306) 787-9930

June 3, 2024

To committee members:

The committee has received a request from the Member for Regina Elphinstone-Centre, Ms. Meara Conway, to convene the Standing Committee on House Services to address the correspondence that is attached to this letter. Please advise as to how committee members would like to proceed with this request.

Sincerely,

Honourable Randy Weekes, Chair Speaker of the Legislative Assembly



Saskatchewan Legislative Assembly

OFFICE OF THE CLERK

May 28, 2024

Hon. Randy Weekes Speaker of the Legislative Assembly Room 129, 2405 Legislative Dr Regina SK, S4S 0B3 MAY 28 2024

OFFICE OF THE SPEAKED

265 Legislative Building Regina, Saskatchewan S4S 0B3

Phone: (306) 787-7388 Fax: (306) 787-6247

Email: leader@ndpcaucus.sk.ca



Dear Mr. Speaker,

I am writing to you regarding the allegations you recently brought forward concerning the former Government House Leader, Mr. Jeremy Harrison. In your remarks, you made serious allegations regarding bullying, harassment, long guns, and handguns in the Legislative Building.

The presence of a firearm in the Legislative Assembly raises significant concerns for the safety and security of all members, staff, and visitors. The possibility that a high-ranking member of the government caucus risked their safety and the integrity of the functioning of the Legislative Assembly is completely inappropriate and extremely alarming.

Given the severity of these allegations, I ask you to urgently convene the House Services Committee to discuss the allegations and appoint an independent investigator. It would also be up to the Committee to establish the terms of reference for the investigation.

While I recognise the sensitivity of the request for you and your office, the integrity of democratic institutions in our province comes first. The rule of law must be upheld and the basic principles of workplace safety and accountability must be respected.

I trust that you will handle this matter with the seriousness and care it deserves, and that you will take the necessary steps to address people's concerns.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Sincerely,

Meara Conway, M.L.A.

Official Opposition Critic for Ethics and Democracy





